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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Architectural Review Board 
Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

Jill Caouette, Vice Chairman

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

Jonathon Gibbs



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125
MINUTES

Regular Meeting

Monday, April 26, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.

Teachers Lounge-Middle School

Sheffield Street


Kingman Snow

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendelton



I.
CALL TO ORDER Vice Chairman, Jill Caouette, called the regular meeting to order at 7:38 pm.

II.
ROLL CALL


Attendant Members




Absent Members


Jill Caouette, Vice Chairman



Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman


Jonathon Gibbs




Bette Del Giorno


Kingman Snow




Frank Vinciguerra


Guy Pendelton


Attendant Staff


Carrie Levesque, Board Clerk

III.      REVIEWS

A.
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE



Sign- 110 Ingham Hill Road (White Horse Farm), Residence A District, Map 35, Lot 9



Applicant/Agent: Tina McCaughen 



Applicant was not present. There was no discussion.

B. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign- 873 Boston Post Road (Fromage), Business B-2 District, Map 36, Lot 1

Applicant/Agent: Christine Chesanek

Applicant was not present. There was no discussion


C.
APPLICATION FOR SPECIAL EXCEPTION



 175 Ferry Road, (MDS Corporation), Residence A District, Map 45, Lot 15



Applicant/Agent: Cal Caldarella

Cal Caldarella was present to discuss the site plan. He stated that the current site plan is almost identical to the plan that was submitted last year with some of the units being scaled down to 2200sft.  The landscaping would remain the same as what was previously approved. Mr. Caldarella stated that the colors of the units would be grayish tones with white trim and the exterior would be vinyl with a cedar shake impression. Jill Caouette stated that she would like to see the garage doors have panels and possibly different colors of doors for each unit but that she liked the “Nantucket” look of the units as they work with the area. Jonathon Gibbs stated that he was concerned that the landscaping did not provide enough privacy for the individual units. Mr. Caldarella showed Mr. Gibbs the planting scheme and privacy screenings. Mr. Gibbs recommended that the boundaries, edges, transitional spaces and public spaces be more defined possibly with fencing and plantings together Mr. Gibbs stated that he would like Mr. Caldarella to present more of a Landscape architecture plan. Guy Pendelton stated that he liked the landscaping that had been chosen but he reminded Mr. Caldarella that flowering crab apple trees are very high in maintenance and are very disease prone. Mr. Pendelton stated that he would like to see more ornamental grasses. Mr. Caldarella stated that he would take that concern into consideration.

Mr. Caldarella then presented the temporary sign that would be installed. It is the same sign that was approved last year. The Board had no comment.

MOTION to recommend approval of the Special Exception Permit for Eden Harbour with the condition that a more explicit landscaping plan, with particular attention to boundaries and public space, be presented.

MOVED by Jill Caouette

SECONDED by Guy Pendelton

APPROVED by J. Caouette, G. Pendelton, K. Snow, and J. Gibbs


D.
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE



Sign- 1468 Boston Post Road, (Chalker Commons), Business B-4 District, Map 26, Lot 22



Applicant/Agent: 1480 BPR, LLC, Andrew Kressley

Mr. Kressley was present and presented the proposed sign for the new office building. Mr. Kressley showed pictures of the Millers Crossing sign, which is similar to what he would like to display. Mr. Kressley’s proposed sign is a black background with gold leaf lettering and no internal lighting. The Board discussed the lighting with Mr. Kressley and all agreed that a soft light directing the light in a diagonal direction would be the most pleasing and environmentally sound. The Board then discussed the height of the sign, which was being proposed as 12’. Mr. Kressley and the board all agreed to keep the sign at 8’6” or less with plantings underneath. Jonathon Gibbs noted that he would like the sketch of the boat that is proposed to be on the sign, to stay the same and not be stylized in any way. Mr. Kressley agreed.

MOTION to recommend approval of application # 04-112 with modifications.

MOVED by Jill Caouette

SECONDED by Guy Pendelton

APPROVED by J. Caouette, G. Pendelton, K. Snow, J. Gibbs

IV.      OLD BUSINESS: none

V.

NEW BUSINESS: none




VI.

MINUTES:
April 12, 2004 – A motion will be taken at the next meeting.

VII.
REPORTS none

VIII.
CORRESPONDENCE none

XI. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn at 9:07 pm until next regularly scheduled meeting of May 10, 2004

MOVED by Guy Pendelton

SECONDED by Jonathon Gibbs

APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY
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